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Fund Raising 
by Ron Wesorick      283.7249 
 

Race Time is Near  
   It’s  Ducky Time ! 
 
The ducks are treading water getting ready for the 
“Great Calusa Rubber Duck Race” on Saturday 
March 3rd, in Monroe Canal behind Woody’s 
Waterside Pub in Saint James City. 
 
Festivities will start at noon and continue all 
afternoon with music, games, raffles, and auctions.  
At around 4:00 pm, 3000 numbered rubber ducks 
will race down the canal to the finish line.  The first 
duck to cross the line will win the Grand Prize: a full
-day offshore guided fishing trip for 4 people (value 
$1,000).  The next 19 ducks to cross the finish line 
will win an assortment of great prizes of artwork, 
gift certificates, and other interesting items each val-
ued over $100. 
 
As always, there will be both silent and live auctions 
conducted throughout the afternoon.  Some of the 
items to be auctioned are: a brand new 16’ fishing 
boat, fishing charters, a golf cart, wood carvings, 
paintings, fused glasswork, pottery, coolers, and 
much more.  So, bring your cash, checkbook, or 

credit card to make your treasured bids and pur-
chases all of which benefits your Calusa Land Trust. 
 
Duck tickets are $5 each and we  will sell out.  Don’t 
wait for race day or you may be disappointed.  Get 
your tickets now!  They are on sale at Woody’s, 
Cracker Café, from Phil & Ginny Schaller, and 
various other locations around the island - - -  
watch for the Calusa Land Trust Duck Sales Persons. 
 
All proceeds from the race will go to the Calusa 
Land Trust of Pine Island to continue their programs 
of purchasing and maintaining environmentally 
sensitive land in the greater Pine Island area.  
 
For tickets, call Phil or Ginny Schaller at 282-9300. 
For information, call Pink Wesorick at 283-7249  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Great Calusa Duck Race 
Saturday  March 3rd. 
This is our biggest 

fund raiser of the year! 

Duck Race Tickets are available 
on our web site 

www.calusalandtrust.org 
Click on the “DONATE” button 

and we will send you a 
Duck Ticket for every $5 

you contribute! 



Great Calusa Duck Race—Prizes 
 

P lanning  is underway for our Great Calusa Duck 
Race upcoming on Saturday March 3.  One of the 

keys to our success in previous years has been the 
generous donation of prizes for the race and the 
auction.  We are asking all Calusa Land Trust 
members who are craftsmen, artists, or business 
owners to consider donating an article for this great 
event. Nothing is too large or too small.  We 
especially would like items which would be of 
interest to men, such as tools, fishing tackle, sporting 
goods, marine items, gift certificates, etc. 
For more information, call Pink Wesorick at  
239.283.7249 or e-mail  pink@calusalandtrust.org 
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Our ever popular merchandise booth  run by 
Gloria Andrews was a hit at the Annual Meeting 
and will be ready to serve at the Duck Race. 

A New Board 
The Calusa Land Trust is run by a 15 member 

Board of Directors.   This year four Board 

members decided not to continue on and were 

replaced at the Annual Meeting.  Those who 

chose not to run for reelection were Bill Spkowski 

the Treasurer who tended to money matters for 

the last 28 years.  What can we say but Thank 

You for all of your work.  Then there is his wife 

Alison Ackerman who has done so much for the 

CLT over the years.   Brenda Anderson and 

Donna Venesky also chose not to re-up.  Both of 

these members have given endlessly of their time 

and talent and the CLT is the better for their 

work.   

 

The four of you will be missed for sure.  The new 

Board wishes you success in all future endeavors.  

Your bonus checks are in the mail.  They are the 

same size as the pay you have received in the 

past.—the fabulous sum of zero. 

Buy this BOAT 

This 16 foot center 
console fishing boat was 
donated to the Calusa 
Land Trust by Bob & 
Annie’s Boatyard in Saint 
James City.   It will be an 
auction item at the March 
3rd Great Calusa Duck 
race.  Need a great little 
fishing boat?  Here is 
your chance to buy a boat 
and help the Land Trust.  
Bring your best 
bidding skills to the 
Great Calusa Duck Race. 
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True Commitment to Volunteerism----- 
 

Gloria Andrews  CLT Member 
Chris Rogge paid for all the lumber and materials so 
that he and friend Bill could make this very needed, 
sturdy, Wolmanized (treated wood) picnic table 
from scratch last spring to replace a very dilapidated 
one on Krei Island.  They built it, transported it and 
placed it on the Island for all to appreciate and use 
when kayaking or canoeing the area. 

This is a beautiful testament of devoted, generous 
volunteerism.  Kudos to Chris & Bill seen above 
transporting the table to the Krie Preserve. 
 
 
 
 
Visit our web site:   www.calusalandtrust.org   
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Treasures of the Trails 
Judy Ott   283.1876 
 

Treasures of the Trails for February 2012 
Slash Pine at Saint James Creek Preserve 

or "Is that Yellow Snow?" 
 

Have you noticed the yellow pollen layer on your 
car recently?  If you look up on a windy day, you'll 
see the pollen falling heavily from the pine trees. 
 
Our locals are Southern Florida Slash Pines (Pinus 
elliottii var. densa).  Southern Slash Pines are found 
from central Florida to the Keys, with the more 
"northern" variety found up to South Carolina and 
west to Louisiana.  Our pines are shorter and have a 
broader canopy than their closest relatives and are 
more tolerant of drought, flood, pests and diseases.  
Southern Slash Pines can grow up to 60' tall and 
have forked trunks and gray scaly bark. 
 
The needles are 8-12" long and found in bundles of 
2-3.  Slash pines start producing both female and 
male pine cones when they are 10 - 15 years old.  
They produce extra large crops of pine cones every 
4 years.  The pollen we're seeing now is released in 
early winter from the smaller, male pine cones 
which developed in June at the tips of the branches.  
The larger, female cones develop in September and 
the seeds begin falling in October.  The seedlings 
germinate within 2 weeks and grow rapidly, up to 
16 inches in the first year.  They look grass-like for 
2-6 years, while they develop their extensive root 
systems and they can live to be 200 years old.    

Slash pines are ubiquitous on Pine Island and like 
well drained to moist, sandy acidic soils.  They are 
happier in freshwater than salt and can tolerate 
seasonal flooding, but are sensitive to shading.   
Slash pines often grow in mixed habitats, especially 
with oak.  The seeds are a favorite food for birds 
and small mammals, including squirrels and wild 
turkey and the seedlings are browse for deer and 
cattle.  Some birds such as the bald eagle and the 
endangered red-cockaded woodpecker nest in slash 
pines.  So the yellow falling pollen begins an 
important, complex food web here on Pine Island. 
 
They can hybridize with other pines such as lob-
lolly, sand, and longleaf pine.  

Photo by Judy Ott 



Acquisition News 
by Harold Bruner     464.2436 
 

Last of 5 Properties Purchased in 2011 Was a Small but Good One 
 

The CLT does not usually buy small parcels that don’t join an existing preserve.  However, when we were 
approached about this one we decided to pursue it.  You can see on the aerial photo that this one-acre piece 
includes quite a bit of canal frontage and even an intersecting canal. Another benefit is that the State of 
Florida owns a preserve of 59.45 acres that adjoins the west side of our new purchase. 

The property is in Bokeelia west of Stringfellow Rd just west of the intersection of Harry and Alcorn Streets. 
Although you cannot drive there, you can paddle there from Pine Island Sound to the west.  This parcel is 
all wetlands and was purchased in October for just $1,000.  It will make a nice addition to our wetland 
preserves. 
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2012 Rummage Sale 
A Moneymaker 

 

The CLT Rummage Sale on Saturday January 28th 

was the best ever.   Judy Ott and Alison Ackerman 

put on a great event.  Also on duty were members 

Nancy Judd and Betty Robey.  A special thanks to 

Ranger Ed who camped out at Fritts to provide 

security for the items dropped off on Friday.  More 

than $1000 was raised and that might just be the 

record.  Mel Meo and the Mullet Wagon provided 

for a Pine Island lunch superb including Fred’s 

delectable chocolate cake.  Don’t feel bad if you 

missed it.  You can come next year. 

2012 Annual Meeting 
Perfect weather was the order of the day for the 

2012 Calusa Land Trust Annual Meeting.  The 

date this year was Sunday January 22nd.  About 

100 CLT members and friends joined together at 

1:00 to elect a new Board and then enjoy a lunch 

of delicious crab corn chowder or tomato basil 

soup with corn muffins, salad and humongous 

chocolate chip and oatmeal cookies from Lily’s 

Island Deli.   
 

Judy Ott and Joan Rosenberg organized the 

meeting and, of course, the one and only Frank 

Tuma provided the music.    
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CALUSA LAND TRUST AND NATURE PRESERVE 
OF PINE ISLAND, INC. 

 

2012 Board of Directors 
 

Bear, Cindy (2012-2013)        283-9616 
cindy@calusalandtrust.org 
 

Bruner, Harold (2012-2013) Land Acquisition Chair   Cell:  464-2436 
hdbruner@gmail.com 
 

Chapin, Ed (2011-2012) Land Stewardship Chair    Cell: 218-7531 
ecalusaed@calusalandtrust.org 
 

Cotterill, Brian (2012-2013) President                                 283-1876 
brian@calusalandtrust.org 
 

Culver, Joan (2011-2012)        Cell: 281-3866 
joan@calusalandtrust.org 
 

House, Cathy (2011-2012)                                 283-3090 
 
 

Kendall, John  (2012-2013)         283-8175 
martykendall@gmail.com 
 

Koutsoutis, Sonja J. ‘Sonny’ (2011-2012) Publicity Chair    283-4980 

sonny@calusalandtrust.org 
 

Laux, Mark  (2012-2013)                                   549-5848 
mark@calusalandtrust.org  
 

Ott, Judy (2011-2012)        283-1876 
judy@calusalandtrust.org  
 

Rosenberg, Joan (2011-2012) Treasurer      283-3871 
mail@joanandphil.com       Cell: 229-5589 
 

Rosenberg, Phil (2011-2012) Membership Chair     283-3871 
webmaster@calusalandtrust.org      Cell: 229-5589 
 

Simmons, Peter (2012-2013)       558-8683 
littleboarshead@comcast.net 
 

Wesorick, Ron (2011-2012) Vice President/Fund Raising Chair   283-7249 
ron@calusalandtrust.org        Cell: 292-9788 
 

Woodhead, Rubye (2012-2013) Secretary/Historian    283-1288 

rubyew5@embarqmail.com 

 
Non-Board Chairs 
Andrews, Gloria Merchandise Chair       283-5020 
gand9053@aol.com     
 

Wesorick, Pink  Duck Race Chair       283-7249 
pink@calusalandtrust.org        Cell: 292-9789 

mailto:mark@calusalandtrust.org
mailto:mail@joanandphil.com
mailto:gand9053@aol.com
mailto:pink@calusalandtrust.org


Work Parties—Everyone Welcome 
They are on the first Saturday of each month except August. 

9:00am to Noon  We need your help. 

 
Saturday   March 10    Dobbs & Baxley Preserves    9 - Noon 
Saturday  April 14        Saint James Creek Preserve   9 - Noon 
Saturday   May 12        Cayo Pelau     9 - Noon 
Saturday   June  9         Plant Seedlings St. James Creek, Fritts & Dobbs 9 - Noon  

 

Peter Ordway Mangrove Adventures 
Saturday   February 25,   Long Cut, York &, Coconut Islands St. James City     1:00 - 4:00   
Sunday      March 25     New Powerline Preserve . James City         1:00 - 4:00 
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Hope to see you at  
the Great Calusa Duck Race. 

Saturday 
March 3 

Woodyôs Waterside 
Saint James City 

Noonðtill! 

_____ $ 25 Basic Member  _____ $500 Patron  
_____ $ 50 Donor   _____ $1000 Benefactor 
_____ $100 Contributor  $_________ Other Amount 
   
  _____ $ 50 PlunkïaïPlank 
 

 (fill in lettering) _______________________ 

CREDIT CARD #:  Visa or MasterCard only  
EXPIRES: _________/____________ 
 

Your Name: _______________________________________  
 

E-Mail:   __________________________________________ 
 

Address: __________________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip:  _________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: __________________  Alt Phone ______________________ 
 

Feb. 2012 

"A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER 
SERVICES BY CALLING 800-435-7352 TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, 

APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE." 

Full financial details, including federal tax returns, can be obtained by contacting the Land Trustôs Treasurer at (239) 334-8866 during working hours.  
Federal Employer Identification Number: 59-1782265.  The Calusa Land Trust is an exempt Organization under section 501(c)(3) of the IRS code.   
Florida Dept of Agriculture & Consumer Services registration number CH3439. No portion of donations received by the Trust is paid to any professional 

solicitor. 100% of all donations are received by the Trust. 

How do you want to 
receive your  
Newsletter? 

 

US Mail 
       

E-Mail 
In color 

Call Ranger Ed 
for information or 

reservations for the 
paddles at 

(239) 218.7531 
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The Calusa Land Trust 
 Mission Statement 

 
The purpose of the Calusa Land Trust is to protect the natural diversity and beauty of the Pine Island 
region by acquiring, managing and preserving in perpetuity environmentally sensitive or historically 

important land and to foster appreciation for and understanding of the environment and our past.  
The Land Trust is a broad coalition of individuals, families, and businesses who agree that the 

acquisition and protection of natural land is important if we are to retain the quality of life which 
makes the Pine Island region so attractive to people and to wildlife. The Land Trust is supported 

entirely by people who donate their time, talent, and financial support to protect irreplaceable 
natural resources.  The Land Trust does not engage in political activity or lobbying and takes no 

position on zoning or regulatory matters.  The Calusa Land Trust represents people's willingness to 
put their money and time where their hearts are to make a difference. 

 
Calusa Land Trust & Nature Preserve 
of Pine Island, Inc. 
P.O. Box 216 
Bokeelia, Florida 33922 
 

PINK 
Address 

Label? Time 
to Renew. 


